April-May 2025

Dear Supporters and Praying Friends,

The Lord opened the door for us to travel to the States for the month
of April. Following a month long intense spiritual battle with devils
(literally) and members in the church during March, our trip to the
States was timely. Visiting supporters, quality time as a family, meeting
new friends and seeing the Lord provide wonderfully for our needs and
the needs of His work in the DR, our hearts were encouraged and a
reset button was pushed in our minds.

We were able to visit our son BJ at Bible college and drop off our
daughter Sissy with her Grandmother in preparation for college
entrance in August. Pained hearts on one side and rejoicing on the
other is the only way to describe what happens when seeing children
leave the nest. Please, as the Lord reminds you, pray for the Lerisse
children.

As we returned back to the DR we hit the ground running: a Mother's
Day conference at the end of May, mentorship work in preparation for
camp, evangelist groups to host, and preparing for camp has us in over
drive. Please pray for our summer camp which begins on June 9. The
Theme is , My Son, Give me thine heart. As we lead the young people
to work in order to earn their way to camp, would you please seek the
Lord with us for the financial provisions. We will provide work in the
garden, in construction work, community cleaning and more. But we
need the Lord to touch the hearts of willing and able brothers and
sisters in Christ to sponsor the work that the young people do. Each
camper needs $150 to cover their expenses. Please prayerfully consider
this project.

Presently the Haitians on both sides of the island are in distress. On the
DR side immigration is very hot- guarding hospitals in order to get
Haitians going into them, searching hospital rooms, breaking into
homes in the middle of the night and check points everywhere leaves
our people full of anxiety. In Haiti, a collapsed society and a country
gone mad leaves the Haitian people without a place to go. Please pray
for them.

We are thankful for your partnership and continually in need of many
prayers offered up on our behalf. Please be not weary in this well
doing.

Fighting the good fight on the Island of Hispaniola,

Biz and Frica Lerisse

Dinner with BJ
at college
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